
Grant Assistance for Grass-Roots Human Security Projects 

Handing Over Ceremony of 

‘The Project for Loimuni Rural Health Clinic Infrastructure’ 

 

   On 3rd July,2019, a Handing Over Ceremony for ‘The Project for Loimuni Rural Health Clinic 

Infrastructure’ was held at North West District in Choiseul Province. The ceremony was attended 

by approximately 300 people including Ambassador Shigeru Toyama, representatives of Provincial 

Health Services and Provincial Government. 

    The Government of Japan supported the Choiseul Provincial Health Services through grant 

assistance amounting to US＄82,271(SBD$637,336) for the construction of clinic(single-story 

building with 7 rooms and toilets) and two raintanks. People who live in the surrounding areas 

will be able to have better access to the primary medical services with this project. 

    Ambassador Toyama said in his remarks, ‘I am very pleased that Japan was be able to 

contribute to further developments of Solomon Island through the project, and I hope that this 

facility will be well maintained so that it will benefit many generations in your communities. 

The director of Provincial Health Services appreciated all the continuous supports to Choiseul 

Province by the Government and People of Japan. Also, the Chief said‘Our first Japanese visitors 

in our community were soldiers during the world war II. And next Japanese visitors brought this 

clinic project for us. We would like to say thank you so much from bottom of our hearts for 

your wonderful gift.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New clinic 

 

Handing over keys of the clinic 

 

During the ceremony 

 

Group Shot 

 


